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November 18, 2013
Members Present:
Lynn Williams (Chair), Kevin Ayotte (Vice-Chair), Diane Blair (University-wide), President Joseph Castro, Kiranjit Dhanjan (ASI), Interim Provost Andrew Hoff, Thomas Holyoke (At-large), Rebecca Raya-Fernandez (At-large)
Excused Absent:
Michael Jenkins (At-large), Loretta Kensinger (State-wide)

Visitors:
Shirley Armbruster (University Communications), Venita Baker, Associate Vice President Michael Caldwell (Faculty Affairs), Associate Dean Dave Tyckoson (Library)
The meeting was called to order at 3:03 p.m. by Chair Williams in HML 2108. 
1.
Agenda.
MSC
to approve the Agenda.

2.
Minutes of 11/4/13.
MSC to approve the minutes of 11/4/13.
3.
Communications and Announcements.

A.
Provost and Vice President for Student Affairs Searches.

President Castro stated that the searches are moving ahead on schedule. He plans to appoint an Interim Vice President for Student Affairs (VPSA) to accommodate Dr. Oliaro’s retirement at the end of December.
Senator Raya-Fernandez (At-large) asked if President Castro will be taking input re: potential interim appointees for VPSA. President Castro invited Senator Raya-Fernandez to discuss any suggestions with him.

B.
Meeting with Chancellor White.

President Castro thanked the Executive Committee for meeting with Chancellor White during his visit to Fresno State.
C.
University Seal Pins.
President Castro announced that he has ordered university seal pins, which are available to any who want them.
D.
Work-Life Balance Task Force.
Provost Hoff announced that approximately 10 staff and 8 faculty members have expressed interest in serving on the task force.
E.
Memo dated November 6, 2013, from Brian Tsukimura (Chair, Personnel Committee) to Chair Williams re: APM 315.
MSC to add this item to the next agenda of the Academic Senate.

F.
Memo dated November 13, 2013, from Provost Hoff to Chair Williams re: Proposed Name Change – Department of Geography to Department of Geography and City & Regional Planning.

MSC to place this item on the Consent Calendar of the next meeting of the Academic Senate.
G.
Nominees for Campus Fee Committee.

MSC to add Executive Session as item #6 on today’s agenda of the Executive Committee.
H.
Email dated November 18, 2013, from Dean Nef (Undergraduate Studies) to Chair Williams re: meeting with Senate Leadership to discuss e-portfolios.

MSC to invite Dean Nef and Chairs of Senate Standing Committees to the December 2, 2013 Executive Committee meeting.

4.
Library Safety.
Associate Dean Tyckoson (Library) summarized features of library security. There were approximately 1.3 million visitors to the library in 2012-13, with an average 5% increase this year.
There are 60 cameras monitoring the library, including all stairwells. Cameras are monitored at the library front desk and the campus police station. Public safety assistants (students) monitor cameras and patrol the library; they are first-responders if an event occurs. Campus police assists with screening applicants for student public safety assistants and basic training.
Senator Raya-Fernandez asked if safety/fire drills are practiced. Associate Dean Tyckoson stated that a drill is conducted each fall and spring semester. The library has only been evacuated once in the past 4 ½ years, on police orders. Panic buttons are present at every media and service desk where staff are stationed. Approximately one dozen police call buttons are located throughout the library.
Ms. Dhanjan (ASI) asked if using student interns as public safety assistants would reduce costs. Associate Dean Tyckoson stated that paid employees have proven more reliable.

Senator Blair (University-wide) suggested adding signage to publicize the campus police phone number and the “Bad Dog” anonymous tip system to facilitate reporting of concerns in the library. Associate Vice President Caldwell (Faculty Affairs) stated that the Music Department benefited from publicizing the campus police number at on-campus events. One wanted individual was apprehended as a result. Senator Raya-Fernandez suggested a comprehensive publicity campaign to notify students about security protocols.
Senator Raya-Fernandez stated that mobile panic buttons may be helpful for staff when they are not at a fixed station, such as re-shelving books.

President Castro stated that Chancellor White mentioned hearing safety concerns from many students during his recent visit to the campus.

Provost Hoff asked Associate Dean Tyckoson if there have been complaints re: panhandling. Answer: No.

AVP Caldwell stated that the “TipNow” anonymous tip system is currently active campus wide, although this may be a good time to re-publicize the program across campus.

5.
University Seal.
Shirley Armbruster (University Communications) presented a draft of the policy re: use of the university seal on various communications. Discussion ensued.

MSC to place this item on the next agenda of the Academic Senate.

6.
Executive Session.
The committee entered executive session at 4:00pm and returned from executive session at 4:05pm.
MSC to recommend Dr. Comlan de Souza (Mathematics) for appointment to the Campus Fee Advisory Committee.

7.
Faculty Cohorts and Probationary Plans.
Chair Williams stated that several faculty have asked about the status of probationary plans with cohort requirements in the light of the past Senate resolutions on cohort hiring. Provost Hoff stated that his office will send a clarification via the Academic Affairs listserv.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:15 p.m.
The next meeting of the Executive Committee will be announced.

An Agenda will be distributed prior to the meeting. 
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